
ATEC Community Council Meeting Notes 
October 8, 2014 

 
Attendees: 
John Hughes (Principal) 
Debbie Kirk (Chair) 
Liz Cameron (Parent) 
Brandon Thomas (Parent) 

Kristie Ruesch (Teacher) 
Erika Lopez (Parent) 
Paulina Trujilo (Student) 
Jamie Alomia (Vice-Chair) 

 
Meeting Notes: 

1) Debbie proposed that we approve meeting minutes from April 2014; Motion – 
John Hughes, 2nd – Kristie Ruesch, motion carried by all. 

2) John showed the council a video about how SCC funds are collected from Trust 
lands and distributed to schools. 

3) This year ATEC SCC received $5,984 in money this school year; $2,935.72 
carryover balance from last year. The question was rasied about how much can be 
carried over. It is required that a minimum of 90% of the budget must be used this 
school year. A carryover plan can be made for more, if a long-term plan is 
presented that is approved. 

4) Debbie proposed that a secretary position be elected; Motion – John, 2nd – Liz 
Cameron, motion carried by all. 

5) John proposed that we approve meeting minutes from September 2014; Motion – 
John Hughes, 2nd – Kristie Ruesch, motion carried by all. 

6) Status of current School Improvement Plan; John explained that IPads were 
purchased to conduct video modeling; Kristie showed the iMovies that were 
created with the iPads last year; there is about $2,000 leftover from what was 
budgeted for the iPads that can be carried over or used for related items. 

7) Toured the Sensory room to see the kinds of items currently in the room and 
discussed possible items for future purchase; Brandon made a motion to spend 
$2000 of the carryover money from the IPAD purchase to use for Sensory Room 
items for this year, 2nd – Kristie, carried by all; DISCUSS with teachers the 
possible purchase a Wii and other items that they feel would be important to add 
to the Sensory room; Erika Lopez showed the group the balametrics.com website 
and suggested purchasing a balance board to use in the Sensory Room 

8) Other items 
a. Jamie suggested Google glasses 
b. Paulina talked about learning to do math and money skills 

9) Parent and Student Survey – John, Debbie, and Jamie will prepare a survey to go 
out December 1st  

10) John will check on Family to Family Network; Jamie wants to see more Family 
Involvement and do monthly activities that parents and students can attend and 
build comrade among the families – John will talk to the PTA  

11) Motion to adjourn – Liz Cameron, 2nd – John Hughes, motion carried by all 
 

 
Items to Discuss in NEXT meeting (November 12th @ 6:30pm): 

1) Review stakeholder’s report 
2) Discuss how to use next year’s funds 
3) Review last year’s survey and create new survey to go out in December 


